
LENT/EASTER at
HERNDON UMC

Reflections
Music! Music! and More Wonderful Music!

A Christmas Benefit Concert was held on
December 10.  The audience enjoyed middle
school and high school orchestra students,
choirs, and the magnificent Herndon High
School Madrigals. The concert raised the
audience’s Christmas spirit and raised almost
$500 for the upcoming community Rise
Against Hunger food packing event.

Worship moved to Doe Fellowship Hall on
December 18 to accommodate the 40-member
Christmas Orchestra.  In over 20 years, this
may have been the largest Christmas Orchestra
that we have enjoyed.  Thank you to all the
musicians for sharing their gifts in worship!

Both the Christmas Benefit Concert and the
Christmas Orchestra are part of Herndon
UMC’s music outreach program, Music from
the Heart.  These programs offer youth outlets
to engage their musical gifts in serving others.
Learn more at herndonumc.org.

Epiphany brought Gian Carlo Menotti’s beloved
classic, Amahl and the Night Visitors. About
500 guests viewed the four shows featuring
local performers, a full choir, and a chamber
ensemble.  Both the cast and the audiences
were blessed.  Cast members grew as artists in
a warm, supportive environment, some
venturing in to acting and dancing on stage for
the first time. Each show offered new
opportunities with one being designed for
accessibility accommodations with lights and
sound, one offered at Herndon Harbor House
for the residents there, and all offering
Ephiphany crafts and fun for kids of all ages.
What a wonderful way to end the Christmas
season, sharing God’s love with the
community!
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Back to the Beginning of Advent
At the start of Advent, worship attendees were
invited to make their own Advent Wreaths to
welcome the season and decorate their home.
These wreaths allow folks to follow along with
lighting the weekly candles from home. 30
wreaths were made in Doe Fellowship Hall, and
19 Take Home Kits were claimed so folks who
were unavailable to linger after worship could
still share the joy at their convenience. It was a
holly-jolly time, filled with laughter, hot
chocolate, and creativity in droves!

Lifegiving Life Groups

Life groups played an active role in worship
throughout Advent, taking the lead in lighting
the Advent candles and in serving in worship.
Life groups are designed to help grow
Spirit-filled relationships.  You can learn more
about life groups at herndonumc.org/
lifegroups or by watching recent episodes of
Real Talk (on YouTube) featuring some of the
life groups–Life Near Leesburg, Lean on Me,
and Come as You Are.

Collaborative, Creative Worship Experiences
You may not realize all that goes into worship
preparation – series plans that are laid out
months in advance, staff SOAP** analysis of
readings; review of different Bible translations,
creative exploration of resources for music,
prayers, and more.  The staff and teams
supporting worship invest theselves in
creatively crafting worship.

Pastor Jonathan encourages new viewpoints
and voices in worship, mentoring others as
they prepare messages.  Some memorable
ones from the last few months include:
Mallory’s Christmas Day message, Scott’s
message as part of the New Year’s Day
mini-retreat, Jonathan’s openness in exploring
differing views in Belief Down to a Science
(Week 1), Melissa’s very moving testimony in
Belief Down to a Science (Week 3), and JoAnn
speak as Jonah in Jonah (Week 2).

If you have an interest in helping to creatively
contribute to worship–through music, design,
ideas, visuals, hospitality and more, please
contact Melissa Chávez,
melissa@herndonumc.org.

** SOAP is a simple method for reading and
applying God's word to our lives.

SOAP stands for Scripture, Observation,
Application and Prayer.  If you want to learn more

about SOAP, contact a staff member.
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Serving and Sharing God’s Love
Angels for LINK Toy Distribution

Gifts given for Herndon UMC’s Angel Trees
helped LINK provide for the over 3,400 children
and youth supported by this year’s Toy
Distribution.

Pill Bottles for Matthew 25 Ministries
Naomi Ruth, a United Women in Faith circle, is
collecting pill bottles for reuse with medical
supplies in third world countries. If you would
like to donate, please remove or cover personal
information with a dark marker.  The ladies will
washing labels off of pill bottles. To donate,
bring your bottles to the cabinet in room
115/116.

Warm, Healthy Meals
Herndon UMC continues to support the North
County Hypothermia Prevention Center by
providing well balanced, healthy, warm meals

for those in need.  There are just a few dinners
left for this season.  Look for one more dinner
sign up (when available), for food items and
volunteers, on our church-wide, central listing
of needs. All church sign-ups can be found at
bit.ly/HerndonUMCNeeds, in the Herndon UMC
app, or on one of the clipboards hanging on the
Connection Corners at Herndon UMC.

The Closet Renewal Begins March 8
The Closet will close beginning March 8 for
several construction and renewal projects.  A
new breakroom is being built for staff and
volunteers, with improved seating during
breaks and lunches.  The area where the
current breakroom resides will be opened up, to
become part of the clothing and linens
processing area.  New flooring will be installed
in the book/media room and the voucher room,
and these same areas will be repainted.  The
store will reopen during the week of March 13,
but the day for reopening is still being finalized.
Volunteers are needed on Wednesday, March 8
to assist with removing shelves and
merchandise from the areas being renovated,
as well as around March 14 with moving
shelving and merchandise back into the
renovated areas.  This work will involve some
potentially lifting so requires able-bodies
volunteers.

Sign ups will be available in the app, at
bit.ly/HerndonUMCNeeds, or on the
Connection Corner.  If you have questions,
please contact Bill and Betty Arey at
thecloset@herndonumc.org.

During the past season the majority of
volunteer hours were invested in one ministry
serving children from our community, Upward.
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Looking Upward!
As the 2023 Upward Basketball season wraps
up in early March, this is a great time to reflect
on the power of community and relationship
building.  Here is the story in pictures, and yes,
those are really our Upward kids on the court at
George Mason University.  The Upward End of
Season Celebration happens on March 4.

Thanks, Jim Henderson, for these great game pictures!!

Concessions for Upward basketball game days
(pictured at the left) returned this season to
offer a convenient snack or drink for players
and families. Proceeds benefit the Rise Against
Hunger food packing event set for March 25.
Read on to learn more about this event.
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Welcome to Lent, friends!

This season in the life of the church has a rich history. I love the way this is expressed in our
“Invitation to Lenten Discipline” found in the liturgy for Ash Wednesday. Here’s what that says:

“Early Christians observed with great devotion
the days of our Lord's passion and resurrection,
and it became the custom of the Church that before the Easter celebration
there should be a forty–day season of spiritual preparation.

During this season converts to the faith were prepared for Holy Baptism.
It was also a time when persons who had committed serious sins
and had separated themselves from the community of faith
were reconciled by penitence and forgiveness,
and restored to participation in the life of the Church.

In this way the whole congregation was reminded
of the mercy and forgiveness proclaimed in the gospel of Jesus Christ
and the need we all have to renew our faith.”

That last paragraph resonates with me. The Gospel of Jesus Christ is one that points in the
direction of mercy and forgiveness. All of us stand in need of renewal of faith. That’s why I’m
excited for our Lent series called Let My People Go. We’re re-tracing the Exodus narrative, bearing
witness to the people of Israel and how their story is intertwined in the roots of our stories today.

As I’ve been preparing to preach in this series, I’ve been reflecting on what it means to live in
discipline, especially in the season of Lent. While I have many principles that center my living, I
don’t find myself to be particularly disciplined (just ask my dietician, dissertation chair,
and…anyone else). It is easy for me to take on practices and then give them up after a short time.
Maybe you can resonate with this.

This Lent, one of the things I’m hearing God say is to focus less on your practice and more on the
fruit of your practice. Coaching Upward this year has helped me to learn this. I came in wanting to
run particular drills to teach particular skills to my fifth and sixth graders. It turns out that they
best learn by scrimmaging – figuring things out on the fly. If we stuck to my boring drills, we
might not have grown much as a team over the season. But by adjusting my perspective so that
we could get the most out of our young players, our whole team has grown by leaps and bounds.

It is a true blessing to journey with you as a part of the Herndon UMC family. I hope and pray that
you find yourself practicing discipline in some capacity this Lenten season. However you do that,
my biggest prayer for you is that you might focus on the fruit, not just the way you cultivate it.

Be blessed in this season,

Contact Pastor Jonathan jonathan@herndonumc.org, or through the church office, 703-707-6271
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Lent and Holy Week
Let My People Go | Lent in Exodus
Sermon Series, February 22 - April 9
In the season of Lent, we typically reflect on
our sinful nature as we anticipate the death
and resurrection of Jesus. But what if this isn’t
the way God wants us to think about Lent?
What if Jesus’ life, death, and resurrection were
less about atonement of sin and more about
freedom to live? This Lenten season, we’ll look
at the story of Exodus, the first great story of
freedom, so that we might better understand
the freedom God gives all through Jesus. As
we go on this journey, we will have a better
understanding of the suffering of God, God’s
people, and the triumph of freedom God has
given to God’s people.

Lent Worship | KIDS and Nursery Changes
The Exodus story contains content vital to our
story as resurrection people AND it is
important to engage us all with age-appropriate
material. So, during Lent, there will not be a
Children’s Message during worship. Instead,
there will be intentionally intergenerational and
age-appropriate elements included within the
first 10 minutes of worship. Children (3 years to
grade 6) are invited to transition into KIDS
CLUB with the Passing of the Peace, and will
return around the Invitation to Giving. During
the in-between, kids will have time in KIDS
CLUB to engage in Lenten practice and music,
led by Mallory Hopper and Margaret Tobat.

The Nursery check-in system is being updated
to a digital check-in sheet, where adults simply
click a checkbox to note their child’s
attendance as they are dropped off. The
Nursery staff are ready to assist as needed.

If you have any feedback regarding these
updates, please contact Mallory Hopper, the
Director of Children’s Ministries,
mallory@herndonumc.org.

Worship Experiences
Lent and Holy Week

February 22 | Ash Wednesday
6 pm Dinner & Worship

Doe Fellowship Hall

February 26 - March 26 | Sundays
10 am Sanctuary & Livestream*

5 pm Sanctuary

April 2 | Palm Sunday
10 am Sanctuary & Livestream*

5 pm Sanctuary

April 6 | Holy Thursday
3-7 pm Way of the Cross

April 7 | Good Friday
7 pm Sanctuary & Livestream*

Service of Nails

April 8 | Easter Vigil
7 pm Outside (Door 2)

April 9 | Easter Sunday
7 am Sunrise Outside (Door 2)

10 am Sanctuary & Livestream*
5 pm Sanctuary

Find the livestream at youtube.com/herndonumc.
Subscribe and stay up to date with the latest
videos. The most recent video may also be viewed
at herndonumc.org.
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Picturing God | A Lenten Devotional

What image comes to mind when you think of
God? How can art and beauty draw us closer to
Jesus? This year’s Lenten devotional is called
“Picturing God.”

A group of pastors, scholars, and folks who
love Jesus have worked together to create a
devotional that is inspired by the power of art,
specifically religious art, to point us to God.
Each entry focuses on one piece of artwork,
connects it with Scripture or the life of faith,
and offers a reflection on how this image can
deepen our experience of Lent and/or our
spirituality. The people writing these devotions
are not art historians or professional art
analysts. They are followers of Jesus who are
seeking to explore art as an aid to our prayer,
aids to the study of Scripture, and a location
where the Holy Spirit might meet us and turn
our hearts to God.

The devotional entries spread throughout the
season of Lent, but not daily. Beginning on Ash
Wednesday, there are entries for Monday,
Wednesday, and Friday, of each week.
Beginning on the Wednesday before Holy
Week, there are daily entries, which run through
Easter.  You can find the devotional at
herndonumc.org/lent.  Artwork and links to the

daily pages will post on Facebook and
Instagram through our linkin.bio page
(linkin.bio/herndonumc).

May God open our eyes, so that we might see
God’s glory together.

Highlights for Lent and Holy Week
Details are still coming together for some of
the special worship services, concerts, events
and service opportunities during Lent and Holy
Week.  You can always check the Herndon
UMC app and herndonumc.org for information,
but here are a few highlights to whet your
appetite.

Ring in Spring Handbell Festival Concert
Saturday, March 4, 4:15 pm
Herndon’s Music Ministry is excited to host the
Virginia Bronze as they bring nearly 50 ringers
together for this one day festival and concert.
The public is invited to the concert in the
Herndon UMC Sanctuary at 4:15 pm.

Celebrate Mission Work
with a Fellowship Dinner
Wednesday, March 15 at 6 pm
Doe Fellowship Hall
Herndon’s United Women in Faith invites
everyone to come together for some
delicious food and to celebrate mission and
service.  Each year  Herndon's women
recognize individuals serving our
community with Mission Pins.  Come enjoy
fellowship and recognize the service of
members of our church family.
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“With A Faith Like Lydia’s” | Women’s Retreat
Saturday, March 18, 8:30 am-2 pm

“The Lord opened her heart to listen
eagerly to what was said by Paul”

– Acts 16: 14b, NRSVue

This retreat will be held in person only at
Herndon UMC, in Doe Fellowship Hall. Rev.
Alyssa Densham, the Associate Pastor of Food
Access and Food Justice at Rising Hope
Mission UMC, Alexandria, VA will lead the
retreat. Learn more about Alyssa.

Register by Sunday, March 12 at
bit.ly/womensspringretreat2023
The cost is $30 per person, which includes
lunch.  Free child care is provided.

The United Women in Faith love giving back,
and have chosen to collect free-will donations
for “Women Giving Back” a Sterling, VA mission
which assists women and children in crisis by
distributing clothing at no cost.  Learn more at
womengivingback.org.

Spring Outside Workday
Saturday, March 18, 8:30 am

Herndon’s Trustees invite everyone to enjoy the
morning outside, and to help beautify the
exterior of the church.  There will be mulch to
spread so feel free to bring your favorite tools
and wheelbarrow.

Help fight world hunger!
Herndon High School
Saturday, March 25

Rise Against Hunger has delivered more
than 27 million meals worldwide as a step
towards building relationships and skills
that help end world hunger.

Packing food with Herndon High School
also furthers our partnership with
Herndon High School and offers our
community a chance to be in mission
together.

We need 120 volunteers and $12,000 to
pack 30,000 meals this year.

Sign up and donate through Rise Against
Hunger at events.riseagainsthunger.org/
HerndonCommunity2023.
You may also sign up to help with set up
and clean up through Herndon UMC (app
or bit.ly/HerndonUMCNeeds), or donate
through Herndon UMC.
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Highlights during Holy Week
Palm Sunday, April 2 | 10 am & 5 pm
As we follow the Israelites out of Egypt, we
follow Jesus into Jerusalem.  Raise a palm and
sing Hosanna!  Worship at 10 am, in the
Sanctuary & Livestream* and in the Sanctuary
at 5 pm.  Celebrate holy communion at both
services.

Pictures Wanted
It’s been a while since we have updated our
directory with new pictures.  We would love
to have an updated family picture to include
in a photo directory.

There will be talented photographers
available around worship times on Palm
Sunday (April 2), Easter Sunday (April 9), and
the Sunday after Easter (April 16).  These
pictures are FREE.

If you prefer, you may always send in a
recent individual or family photo to
admin@herndonumc.org.  Please use
“PHOTO” in the subject line.

Thursday, April 6 | 3-7 pm
Way of the Cross
Experience Holy Week in new ways.  This is a
self-paced, walk through experience that
explores Jesus’ last hours with scriptures,
sensory experiences, and guided prayer.  This
year, the walk circles back to Holy Communion
in the Sanctuary on the day we remember the
Last Supper, in preparation for the days to
follow.  The Way of the Cross is designed to be
intergenerational and appropriate for all ages.

Friday, April 7 | 7 pm
Good Friday | Sanctuary & Livestream*
There will be a “Service of Nails” for Good
Friday worship.  This is a powerful and intense
worship experience, with intentional silence.
Childcare options will be available for
newborns to grade 6.

Saturday, April 8 |
Easter Egg Hunt, 4:30-6:30pm
Come enjoy some Easter fun, rain or shine!
Kids up to 6th grade are invited to make
sprint-themed crafts, play games, and work
together in teams to win the Easter Egg Hunt.
When you’re done with the hunt, visit the food
truck before Easter Vigil Worship at 7pm.
Reserve your child’s spot in the Hunt today!

Saturday, April 8 | 5:45-7 pm
Fellowship & Food
More details to come, but we are requesting a
food truck be on-site for the Saturday of Holy
Week.  After the Egg  Hunt or before the Easter
Vigil worship, enjoy food and fellowship.

Saturday, April 8 | 7 pm
Easter Vigil Worship, Outside (Door 2)

Bring a chair and sit around the fire for this
storytelling worship experience as we keep
watch for Easter.  A casual, invitational worship
experience that is appropriate for all ages.
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Easter Sunday, April 9 | 7 am
Sunrise Worship, Outside (Door 2)
Come a little early and watch the sun rise.Bring
a chair and join us outside for this first
celebration of the open tomb.  The greatest act
of freedom is the gift of resurrection, that in a
tomb meant for death, new life would spring
forth.

Easter Sunday, April 9 | 10 am
Worship, Sanctuary & Livestream*
This is the traditional Easter you remember
with Holy Communion.  Bring your family and
neighbors for this Easter worship experience.
This service will also be streamed on YouTube.

Easter Sunday, April 9 | 5 pm
Worship, Sanctuary
The evening service is usually the more
traditional service, but with tradition taking over
the morning, this service will be more blended
and conversational.

Bring a flower on
Easter Sunday for the
flower cross. See
how beautiful the
cross becomes as we
all leave tributes to
our risen Lord.

This tradition is
supported by the
Herndon United
Women in Faith. They
will also have flowers
available.

Lay Servant Ministry Training

The Lay Servant Academy is bringing its
next training event to Northern Virginia at
Herndon UMC! The five classes are open to
anyone–Lay Servant Ministries Basic
Course, Lay Servants Lead in Conflict
Resolution, Devotional Life in the Wesleyan
Tradition, Teaching Biblical Faith: Leading
Small Group Bible Studies, and Loving
People and Planet.  These classes are led by
our District Superintendent, Sarah Calvert;
Conference Lay Leader, Martha Stokes;
District Lay Leader, Karen McElfish; and our
very own Pastor, Scott Bach-Hansen.

Northern Virginia’s
Lay Servant Ministry Training Event,

“Let’s Break Bread Together,”
Friday and Saturday April 14-15

at Herndon UMC.
Registration Fee: $35

To learn more or to Register:
https://novaumc.org/lay-servant-training/

Grow Spirit-filled Relationships
There are groups for those who love to read, or
craft, for men and for women.  You can find a
list of all Herndon UMC groups in the app and
on the website (bit.ly/HerndonGroups).  In the
app, click Connect >> All Open Groups >> View
the list. Each list gives you the ability to filter
results and an opportunity to join or contact
the group leader.  This lets the leader know that
you are interested in learning more about the
group and they will contact you back!
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A number of Bible study groups continue
through this Lent and Holy Week season.
There are groups that meet in the morning, at
lunchtime and in the evenings, on Sundays and
during the week.  Topics vary by group.  A few
are just starting new studies for Lent. Find a
study group.

How life groups support life in our church
family has already been mentioned.  There are
groups meeting at a variety of times and with a
variety of interest areas. See the list of life
groups! If you want help finding a Life group (or
study group), contact Pastor Scott
Bach-Hansen at scott@herndonumc.org.

If you are interested in making music, there are
ukuleles, choirs, handbells, and special music
opportunities.  Please connect with Melissa
Chávez, melissa@herndonumc.org or Shannon
Wise, shannon@herndonumc.org.

If you have kids (age 3 to 6th grade), KIDS
CLUB and Java Jam are happening.  Contact
Mallory Hopper, mallory@herndonumc.org.
Similarly, there is Youth Group for those 7th
grade and up.  Contact JoAnn Batteiger,
joann@herndonumc.org.

Herndon’s men made January’s breakfast  a
mini-workday and set about taking care of
some of the church maintenance and repair
issues. Breakfast in March will be held at their
retreat at the Claggett Center.  For information
about United Methodist Men contact
men@herndonumc.org.

Herndon’s United Women in Faith installed new
leadership in January.  The women are grateful
for the support from the church family for
greens sales which netted $2,730, and for Jean
Miller’s Memorial reception. For information
about United Women of Faith, contact
women@herndonumc.org.

If you would like assistance finding the right
group or groups for you, please feel free to
contact any staff member.  The staff is here to
support you!

The vision of Herndon UMC is to live the
teachings of Jesus so that everyone may
know God’s love and grow in Spirit-filled

relationships.

In Pursuit of Our Vision
Leadership Retreat | Working Together
On February 26, the Missions and Ministries
Team, Resource Management Team (RMT),
and staff are meeting to discern together  the
Herndon UMC mission priorities for 2023.

Missions and Ministries meets monthly (on the
second Monday) and fosters collaboration and
community across generations, interests, and
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activities.  To connect with the Missions and
Ministries Team, please contact
missionsandministries@herndonumc.org.

The Resource Management Team is our
Council, Staff-Parish Relations, and Finance
Team all-in-one.  This team is accountable to
set the strategic vision for the church and to
align resources to the values, mission, and
vision of Herndon UMC. To connect with the
Resource Management Team, please contact
resourcemanagement@herndonumc.org.

Church Family Meeting & Charge Conference |
March 19, 11 am
The Resource Management Team agreed to
offer updates to our community quarterly.  This
meeting is intended to update the church
family on RMT’s goals and progress.  This
meeting will also serve as a called charge
conference for the single purpose of certifying
former staff member, Patrick Tugwell, as a
candidate for ordained ministry.  Come to
worship before the meeting and hear Patrick
preach!  Online participants may worship on
YouTube and then will transition to Zoom.  The
Zoom link will br provided that morning in the
worship bulletin and in the chat.

HVAC Update
On the Finance report (at the right), you see a
large change in our assets because we paid for
the second half of the Sanctuary HVAC unit
and for Unit 3 since the last newsletter.  We
have yet another failed HVAC unit, serving the
music room.  The Trustees have started getting
estimates to replace the unit.

Finance Update from RMT

Snapshot of Finances
(fiscal year to date as of January 31)

Tithes/Offerings $ 413,047

Other Income 63,867

Total Operating Income $ 476,914

Operating Expenses $ 536,898

Net Income ($ 59,984)

Total Assets
(cash and investments)

519,693

Change
(from previous newsletter)

($ 63,932)

The numbers in the table are indicators of the
financial health of Herndon UMC–how we are
doing with income and expenses, and how
spending is impacting our total assets. We
continue to run at a deficit.  RMT continues to
work towards a balanced budget for the
2023-24 fiscal year, while better aligning all of
our resources with our mission and vision.

There is no update on the Employee Retention
Credit at this time.  When received, these funds
will help us recover from losses sustained over
the last 20 months and provide funds to enrich
missions and ministries aligned with our vision
moving forward.

If you have questions about Herndon UMC
finances, please feel free to ask Julie Albanus,
Director of Business and Communications,
julie@herndonumc.org.
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Thank Yous from the Staff
The entire staff thanks all who contributed to
the 2022 love offering.  Generous bonuses
were able to be made for all staff.  We are
grateful for the love and support that we
receive as we serve this wonderful church
family and community.

The staff is also grateful to the Katie McGuire /
Virginia Greear Circle for including us in their
annual holiday brunch in January.

Thank you to all our office volunteers helping
out while Jen Score, our Office Manager, is out.
If you have a few hours to answer phones and
greet visitors, please contact Julie Albanus or
office@herndonumc.org.

And a special thank you for the outpouring of
love for Jen Score, as she continues her
recovery.  Cards may be mailed or brought to
the church office at any time.  Staff are visiting
Jen regularly and are happy to deliver your
messages of love and encouragment to Jen.

In January, Preschool and church staff
worked together to spread some smoking
mulch before it became a bigger problem.

Go team!

Coming | Summer 2023

Costa Rica Mission Trip
June 24-July 1
Connect with our mission partner Costa
Rica Mission Projects for this week of
faith, fellowship and service. Interested?
Contact JoAnn Batteiger,
joann@herndonumc.org by March 1.

Ready, Set, Move! | Vacation Bible School
July 10-14
Kids (age 3 to grade 6) will move to follow
Jesus here, there, and everywhere in this
engaging, hands-on Vacation Bible School
program, where kids are inspired to DO
What He Says, BELIEVE Who He Is, LOVE
Who He Loves, SHARE What He Did and
GO Where He Leads. Sign up today!

Student Summer Mission Trip
July 16-22
A week of fun, mission, and service in
Wilkesboro, NC to do home repairs and
build relationships with families in the
area through Carolina Cross Connections.
Spaces are available until February 26!
Youth interested, contact JoAnn,
joann@herndonumc.org.

Honk! Jr. | Summer Musical Camp
July 23-28
There is more information to come on this
musical camp opportunity for ages 8-18.
Complete this form if you would like to be
among the first to get information about
signing up.

The full calendar is in the app (More >> Check the
Calendar) and at herndonumc.org/calendar.
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There are many ways to know what’s going on.
Visit herndonumc.org, or check the Herndon
UMC app. Follow or subscribe on social media.
(To get it, text “herndonumc app” to (833)-841-6111.)

Learn more about issues, activities and news
happening at Herndon UMC in Real Talk.  New
episodes post to YouTube on Wednesdays.

During the week, look for links to connected
content, devotions, and prayers on Facebook
(facebook.com/herndonumc) and Instagram
(instagram.com/herndonumc).

There are other groups connected to our
Facebook page as well.  HUMC KIDS post a lot
of information on the KIDS group.  There are
other groups for music and youth families, the
women, and a Herndon UMC Community group
for sharing community information with our
Herndon UMC church family.  Many of these
groups are private to protect the privacy of
minors and members, but joining the group is
easy if you are a part of the Herndon UMC
church family.

Similarly, on Instagram, the youth
(@herndonumcyth), Preschool
(@herndonumcpreschool), and UPWARD
(@herndonumcupward) ministries have
accounts.

The Herndon UMC Staff loves to hear from you!  Please
share your prayers, joys and concerns, and especially
your faith stories. We are here to support you!

Herndon UMC’s Staff
Pastor
Jonathan Page jonathan@herndonumc.org

Associate Pastor
Scott Bach-Hansen scott@herndonumc.org

Student Ministry & Upward
Jo Ann Batteiger joann@herndonumc.org

Children’s Ministry
Mallory Hopper mallory@herndonumc.org

Preschool
Anna Schlegel

herndonumcpreschool
@gmail.com

Worship & Music
Melissa Chávez melissa@herndonumc.org

Music Assistant
Shannon Wise shannon@herndonumc.org

Children’s Music
Margaret Tobat margaret@herndonumc.org

Organist
Luis Gonzalez luis@herndonumc.org

Business & Communications
Julie Albanus julie@herndonumc.org

Office Manager
Jen Score office@herndonumc.org

701 Bennett Street
Herndon, VA 20170
(703) 707-6271

Office Hours are officially Monday-Thursday 9 am - 4 pm,
and Fridays 9 am - Noon.

Staff members work a variety of hours and places
throughout the community.  If you would like to catch up
with a staff member, it is best to reach out first, to
arrange a time and place to meet.
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